November 18, 2008
Superintendent
School District
Address
Dear


Tracking student attendance is an enormous but necessary job. Going beyond tracking to responding to absenteeism, particularly chronic absenteeism, can be a drain on precious school resources. Fortunately, New York lawmakers have recognized that this important work cannot always be tackled by schools alone. When chronic absenteeism is only a symptom of significant family problems or rises to the level of educational neglect, it is imperative to get other community resources involved. To that end, Section 34-a of New York State Social Services Law was recently amended by chapter 543 of the Laws of 2006 to require the commissioner of the Office of Children and Family Services (OCFS), in conjunction with the commissioner of the State Education Department (SED), to develop model practices and procedures regarding the reporting and investigation of educational neglect. “Model Policy on Educational Neglect” was released on February 28, 2008 by OCFS in response to this legislation. A copy is enclosed.

This law requires local social services districts, in conjunction with local school districts within its district, to develop and submit written policies and procedures regarding the reporting of educational neglect by each school district and the investigation of educational neglect allegations by local child protective services (CPS).

We believe that state efforts to take education neglect more seriously are an important support for school districts. As you certainly know, the issues that underlie excessive absenteeism can be complex. Although school districts may work aggressively to address them, sometimes the situation is beyond what a school district has the resources to manage.

In accordance with this new legislation, school districts should be reviewing their attendance policies and revising them to meet the new expectations. To support your efforts, Student Advocacy has prepared a statement, “Strengthening School Attendance Policies/Practices to Address Educational Neglect and Truancy” to assist in this process. The statement identifies several issues, based on research and the practical experience of other school districts, that should be carefully considered and incorporated where appropriate into a revised attendance policy. We urge you to pass this letter and the statement along to appropriate personnel in your district. Please let us know if there is any way in which Student Advocacy can help you in this process.

Sincerely,
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Lisa Syron


Carole Boccumini, Esq.

Karen Blumenthal

Executive Director

Legal Director


Policy Advocate

(914) 347-7039 x.101
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(914) 347-7039 x.112
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